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February 2019 Snow News & Minutes
 

Presidents Corner 
 

We have the snow and the groomers have really 
been busy grooming our trails.  With all of the 
snow we got on Monday the trails should really be 
great this weekend. 
 
The overnight ride is on and the final details are in 
this letter.  Let's hope that the weather man 
makes it a great weekend for riding. 
 
Last year in place of the overnight ride we had a 
club ride for the day.  We are going to do that 
again this year.  We will have a very short meeting 
at Brad's Walter's II on White Potato Lake at 9:00 
am and take off from there.  So fire up those sleds 
and meet us at Brad's on Saturday 9th at 9:00. 
 
In Oconto County there are 421 miles of State 
Funded Trails.  Of the 421 miles your club makes 
up 68 of those miles.  Boy we sure have come a 
long way from our first trail system of 8 miles one 
sled wide from Kelly Lake to Klondike and back.  A 
big thank you to all of the active and past 
members who worked so hard to establish our 
trail system. 
 
Roy Lawrenz 
President       

 
It is time to have fun 
snowmobiling but please 
drive safely. 

Club Overnight Ride 
  

For me this is really a fun event and the ride is on.  
Again this year it will be this coming  Super Bowl 
Weekend.  You may ask why Super Bowl 
Weekend?  Not many people on the trails and 
past experience the trials are really groomed 
good. 
 
Rhinelander Wisconsin that is our destination and 
we will be staying at the Quality Inn.  For the new 
members we all meet in the middle of Lee Lake on 
Saturday morning with a departure time of 8:30 in 
the morning.  Tom Stadler our Senior Trail Boss is 
our leader.  He always really does a great job of 
mapping out the trails we will be riding on.  Our 
goal is to make the Saturday ride a little longer so 
we have an arrival time of about 5:00 to the Hotel.  
We get a private room for us to meet in and the 
supper is snacks and Pizza, beer, wine, and soda.  
Bring your swim suits and enjoy the pool and hot 
tub. 
 
We will enjoy a very nice centennial breakfast as 
part of your room cost.   We will departing the 
Hotel at 8:30 am in the morning and find a quick 
way home so we are back to Lee Lake by around 
2:00 leaving us plenty of time to enjoy the Super 
Bowl. 
 
Room registrations have been made but if you call 
me by Thursday night I think we can find a room 
for you if you want to ride.   
Call me at 920-897-2499.   
 

 



Meeting Events Schedule 
 
2019 Special Event 
 Club Overnight Ride 
Super Bowl Weekend 
February 2nd & 3rd, 2019 
 

February  9, 2019 
Club Meeting   
Location: 
Brad's Walter's II 
White Potato Lake - Time 9:00 am 
 
March 2, 2019 
Club Meeting 
Location: 
Red Maple Country Club, Suring, WI.   
Time 9:00 am 
 

April 5, 2019 Special Event 
Landowner Appreciation Dinner 
Holiday Inn, Kelly Lake, WI 
 
April 6, 2019 
Club Meeting - Work Weekend 
Location: 
Club Storage Building, Lee Lake, WI. –  
Time 9:00 am 
 

This bad Boy has really been busy 
the past two weeks. 

 

 
 
 

January 5, 2019 Member 
Minutes 
 
The meeting was called to order by club president 
Roy Lawrenz at G-3 Up North at 9:00 a.m.  
Nineteen members were present.  
 
First Order of Business: 
Secretary Report – A motion to approve the 
report was made by Hubert Wiedemeier and 
second by Linda Holtger.  Motion approved. 
 
Treasurer Report – Income and Expenses were 
discussed. A motion to approve the report was 
made by Adam Krause and second by Bob Peters.  
Motion approved. 
 
Old Business 
 
Club Logo/Merchandise - Adam Krause presented 
the members with ideas for the new club logo. 
Clothing could be ordered with either a print or an 
embroidered design.  There is an approximate 2-
week turn around for merchandise once an order 
is placed.  $70.00 was spent in design time. There 
is an additional $250.00 set up fee. Adam will 
draft an order sheet.   A motion to approve this 
moving forward was made by Gary Newbauer and 
second by Jon Lawrenz.   
 
New Business 
 
Members expressed appreciation to Adam Krause 
for his work keeping the club Facebook page 
updated.  Adam informed members the site now 
has more than 300 followers. 
 
Tom Stadler reported on news from the December 
Oconto County Snowmobile Alliance Meeting.  
Tom is on the committee looking at new trail 
maps. New maps may be color coded by club. 
Updates to the map will include information that 
will assist the rescue squad.  It is likely fewer maps 
will be printed as maps are being discarded as 
riders as using their phones.  The Langlade County 
bridge project is moving forward.  The new bridge 
will provide a much safer way for sports 
enthusiasts to cross. Counties are getting pressure 
to open up the Nicolet trail (railroad grade) from 



Townsend to Suring for ATV’s.  The idea is to open 
the trail up for a short period after hunting 
season. 
 
The Snowmobile Automated Reporting System 
(SNARS) pricing sheet was shared. The pricing 
sheet lists equipment that qualifies when logging 
equipment used when working the trails. 
 
There was a discussion on the contract the club 
has for the groomer.   
 
Registration for the overnight club ride was 
discussed.  The club will ride to the Rhinelander 
area on Super Bowl weekend.  Thirteen people 
have signed up.  Please contact Roy if you are 
interested in participating.  
 
Two new tires have been purchased for the brush 
cutter at a cost of $70.00 per tire.  The newer tires 
are heavier and replacing the old tires that kept 
being punctured.  
 
A second order for trail signs needs to placed in 
two weeks.  Let Tom Stadler know if you need any 
new trail signs. 
 
Trail Reports: 
The Suring trail goes around the golf course, not 
through it. 
 
Culverts were replaced on the trail from Lee Lake 
Road to Parkway Road. 
 
The trail was changed off Old 64 Road, as the trail 
has not frozen.  The alternate route uses the 
existing ATV trail. The trail has been marked so 
you can go both directions.  It is recommended to 
use the alternate route until the trail freezes.  
 
Adjournment: A motion was made by Linda 
Holtger and second by Joe Reba. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
                  

from_____________________ Jerry 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


